
HIGHLIGHTS
LCHC’s Employee Newsletter

May 2020  |  Volume 22, Issue 5

Tate Stansbery is Employee 
of the Quarter

Paydays Moving to Fridays
Beginning July 1, 2020 LCHC’s payday will move from Thursdays to Fridays. We are giving advanced 
notice so you can adjust your auto payments, drafts from your bank accounts, etc. 

For going “above & beyond” in the best interest 
of Lucas County Health Center, Tate Stansbery 
became the most recent recipient of the Employee 
of the Quarter Award.  Stansbery was recognized for 
taking pride in every job he does, being respectful 
of others, and for his willingness to help others. 
Congratulations for a job well done, Tate!

Patient vs. Employee? 
Employees are reminded to be aware of their 
behaviors and actions when they are in the 
building and are considered a patient or visitor. 
It is sometimes hard to draw that line, especially 
when you work here, but we need to remember 
to shift our behaviors when we aren’t here as 
employees.

If you are here as a patient (either as a patient 
yourself or with a family member who is a 
patient) please do not use your employee status 
for things that other patients cannot. Examples:

·· Do not use your name badge to get into  
    areas that patients would not be allowed to  
    enter. 
·· Do not enter areas of the hospital where  

    patients would not be allowed (i.e. behind  
    registration areas, etc.) 
·· Make sure you are following visitation  

    guidelines (especially during the ongoing  
    COVID-19 pandemic.) At this time if a  
    family member comes in, they are still  
    allowed to ONLY have 1 caregiver.



HIPAA Reminder:
LCHC employees are reminded to be conscious of 

HIPAA policies to ensure the safety of our patients’ 
protected health information. 

If you have any issues, questions, or concerns 
regarding HIPAA, contact the following people:

HIPAA Privacy Officer - Terri McCurdy
HIPAA Security Officer - Lori Johnson

You may also call our Anonymous Compliance 
Hotline at (641) 774-3290.

Kudos!
We want to say thank you so much for your care of 

Clyde Tuttle, our dad. I don’t think we’ve ever had such 
compassion and personal care as we did by everyone 

there. You ALL went over and beyond what was asked. 
Thank you ALL!

The family of Clyde and Irene Tuttle

Thank you for your continued support for the 
community during this ongoing crisis. We and the 

community appreciate everything you do!
Midwest Heritage Bank

Changes to LCHC Medical Clinic 
Hours
Beginning Friday, May 1st, LCHC Medical Clinic will no 
longer have a receptionist at the desk after 5 PM. 

If you have any questions, contact Amy McCurdy or 
Cathy Heston. 

Congrats, Branigan!

We would like to give a special congratulations 
to our own Branigan Head who has officially 
become a Registered Nurse!

Thank you for your dedication to your 
profession, Branigan! We are proud to have you 
on our team!

COVID-19 Updates
Please make sure you are reading our daily 

COVID-19 updates! 

The Incident Command Team continues to monitor 
the ever-changing guidelines surrounding COVID-19 
and the easiest way for us to communicate changes 

to our staff is through this daily update!

If you do not have access to email, please ask your 
supervisor to provide updates to you. These are 

important for ALL staff members!

A-Team
Last fall, A-Team began talking about doing 
a “community focused” shirt during the next 
Hospital Week. By coincidence, COVID-19 came 
along in 2020 and changed our world. Although 
we started working on this design months ago, 
we believe it is a true testament to the power of 
our community and truly recognizes those who 
serve our community – from our registration 
staff and environmental techs to our medical 
staff and the firefighters and police officers. We 
are one team and we are all committed to one 
mission – serving Lucas County.  

This year’s Hospital Week will be unlike any 
other. Unfortunately there will be no celebration 
in May (look for one at a later date.) But we 
know we will come through on the other side of 
this as better people, a better team, and a better 
community.

Orders must be turned in by Tuesday, May 5th 
at 12 PM to Marketing.



Anniversaries
24 Years:

John Pierce - May 20

20 Years:
Maxine Taylor - May 8

19 Years:
Jayma Hoch - May 7

18 Years:
Jessica Kline - May 28

9 Years:
Laurie Schroeder - May 9
Becky Runnells - May 23

Deb Black - May 23
Melody Gibson - May 23

Connie Allen - May 23
Kara Rich - May 23

Dr. Anderson - May 23
Dr. Cohen - May 23

Allison Krutsinger - May 23
Cathy Heston - May 23

Chris Osier - May 23

8 Years:
Katie Werts - May 14

6 Years:
Bill Baer - May 20

Jane Manser - May 21

4 Years:
Patrick Alt - May 31

3 Years:
Krystal Pendroy - May 22

2 Years:
Dale Schilling - May 7
Amy Kosman - May 31

1 Year:
Jordan Blubaugh - May 6

Jamey Moore - May 6
Olga Vorobets - May 13
Tammy Beary - May 22

Jennifer Conley - May 31

Birthdays
May 9 - Chris Camden
May 12 - Calvin Dyer
May 12 - Sheila Piper
May 13 - Ann Lund
May 15 - Earl Ellis
May 15 - Matthew Wiggins
May 18 - Cassandra DenHartog
May 20 - Rhonda Morrow
May 24 - Dr. Anderson
May 24 - Lindsey Rosenboom
May 28 - Jay Christensen
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New Employee 
Training

Education Room, 
8:30 AM

10 11 12 13 14 15 16

MAY

BLS Training: 8 AM
First Aid Training: 3 PM

CPR Training: 6 PM

Board Meeting
Board Room, 5:30 PM

ACLS (Full Course)
Education Room

9 AM

Blood Drive
Bistro, 2:30 - 7 PM

Welcome!
Chelsea Gray
RNER/Float

Kari Holt
Receptionist - Clinic

Addylyn Joss
MLT - Lab

Sarah Peterson
Clinical Dietitian - 

Nutritional Services

Chelsey Wickett
RN - PeriOperative

Telemetry
Educ. Room, 9 AM

ACLS (Full Course)
Education Room

9 AM

Blood Drive
Bistro, 8 - 11 AM


